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Editorial 
What a month, scorching weather, no need to 
go abroad, its hotter here than the Continent.  
However, we could do with some rain, but the 
clouds seem to shimmy past Steeple and fade 
away. 
 
The garden has generally hung in there 
patiently waiting for the rain or the odd can of 
water out of the water butts, which are now 
empty. Half the garden is in shade which 
normally I find difficult to add colour, which 
this year has surpassed itself.  The veg garden 
is another matter.  I am sure the allotment 
people are also having a difficult time.  I have 
never seen greens shrivel up as though they 
had been fried! 
 
The events calendar has filled up and as usual 
you are spoilt for choice, there seems to be 
something for everyone. 
 
‘Back to the Future’ Film is at the Heath, 
Royston, a drive-in.  The Tractor Run on the 
17th can be ‘tracked’ by an App so that you will 
know exactly where they are.  
 
Two challenges – Baldock Cycle Challenge and 
Walking for Parkinsons. 
 
Cream Teas, a Lunch, and Guilden Street 
Market is back.  
 
Various Talks and Quizzes and a Literary 
Lunch.   Things are beginning to get back to 
normal.    Enjoy.                                Desma 
 

PARISH  
COUNCIL 

NEWSLETTER 
September 2022 

 

SEPTEMBER 
Fit 2nd Sept – Save the Children- Lunch (p11)  
Sat 3rd Sept – Film – Back to the Future (p4) 
Sun 4th Sept – Cream Teas – McKee (p6) 
Sun 4th Sept – Walk for Parkinson’s (p11) 
Sat 10th Sept – Ride & Stride (for Church) (p4) 
Sat 10th Sept – Guilden Street Market (p6) 
Sat 10th Sept – Litterpick – Odsey (p9) 
Thurs 15th Sept – WI – Talk by Dr M Ashwell 
(p6) 
Sat 17th Sept – Tractor Run (p4) 
Sun 18th Sept – Baldock Cycle Challenge (p4) 
Sat 24th Sept – Litterpick – Station Road (p9) 
Thurs 29th Sept – Literary Lunch with Jude 
Simpson (p8) 

OCTOBER 
Sat 1st Oct – Quiz Night (p8) 
Fri 7th Oct – Quiz, Fish & Chip Supper (p11) 
Thurs 20th Oct – WI – Talk by Ian Cummings 
– My Bake Off Journey(p4) 

NOVEMBER 
Sun 6th Nov – Music for Peace (p6) 
 
 

Editor 
 

Desma Goddard: Email: newsletter@steeplemordenpc.org.uk 
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Steeple Morden Parish Council 
List of Councillors as at May 2022 
 
CLLR Jeremy CLAYTON (Chair) 
jeremy@steeplemordenpc.org.uk 
01763 853855 
 
CLLR Keith AUSTIN 
kieth@steeplemordenpc.org.uk  
01763 852023 
 
CLLR Nick BADGER 
nick@steeplemordenpc.org.uk  
01763 852191 
 
CLLR Malcolm BIRD 
malcolm@steeplemordenpc.org.uk  
01763 852469 
 
CLLR Mark CARROLL 
mark@steeplemordenpc.org.uk  
07971 975146 
 
CLLR Oliver PARSONS 
oliver@steeplemordenpc.org.uk 
 
CLLR Nicola SHARKEY 
nicola@steeplemordenpc.org.uk 
 
CLLR Sean TRAVERSE-HEALY 
sean@steeplemordenpc.org.uk  
01763 853843 
 
CLLR Celia UPCHURCH 
celia@steeplemordenpc.org.uk  
01763 852193 
 
DISTRICT CLLR MRS Heather WILLIAMS 
cllr.williamsh@scambs.gov.uk 
07885 774775 
 
COUNTY CLLR MR Sebastian KINDERSLEY 
skindersley@hotmail.com 
01767 651982 
 
Parish Council Website: 
www.steeplemordenpc.org.uk 
 

 
 
Clerk to the PC: Sally Walmesley 
clerk@steeplemordenpc.org.uk 
 

SM Post Office Closure 
 

To all my customers 
 

It is with a touch of sadness that I am telling you, I 
have decided to retire from the Post Office along with 
my colleague Carol in January 2023. 
I have served the community for almost 37 years in 
the capacity of Postmistress and have enjoyed 99.9% 
of those years, but the time has come for a change.  
This will mean the branch will close in January.  The 
date will be confirmed later in the year. 
I would like to thank all of you for your very loyal 
support though out my time as Postmistress 
Tricia Covington 
Steeple Morden Post Office 
 

 

 Steeple Morden Primary School 
 
Do you want to make a contribution to children’s education? 
We are currently looking for a new governor and associate 
governors, who do not have children at the school, to join our 
friendly governing body in September 2022.  Being a school 
governor is an important community role that supports the school 
and is a rewarding way of making a voluntary contribution to the 
lives of local children in education. 

We are particularly looking for someone with skills and experience 
in:  

 HR  
 finance  
 health & safety  

No knowledge of education is required, although useful. Enthusiasm 
and commitment are also key to any governor role.The Governing 
Board operates at a strategic level and is not involved in the day-to-
day running of the school.  We are responsible for both the conduct 
of the school and for the promotion of high standards.  

The full Governing Body meets six times a year. There are also 
committee meetings, school visits, training, background reading and 
other requirements expected of governors. 

Steeple Morden School is a friendly community school with high 
standards and expectations, following a philosophy to ‘be brave, be 
kind, be the best you can be.’  It is a Church of England (voluntary 
controlled) school with approximately 180 pupils attending.   

If you think a governor role could be for you, then please contact 
Karenza Nutley (chair@smpsgovernor.co.uk) for more 
information. 
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NEWS FROM YOUR PARISH COUNCIL 
The meeting is listed every month in the Village Post Office window, on the Notice Board at the        
Recreation Ground, and in Odsey near the station. A copy of the full minutes from the Council Meetings 
may be obtained by contacting the Parish Clerk, Sally Walmesley, Redwood Lodge, South Street, 
Litlington, Royston SG8 0QR. Telephone 01763 852137 or e-mail clerk@steeplemordenpc.org.uk    
Minutes can also be viewed on the Steeple Morden Village Website www.steeplemordenpc.org.uk  and 
at the Village Post Office.  

 

      Notes taken at the Parish Council Meeting on 11th July, held in the Cricket Pavilion 
 
Jubilee Award 2022 -  The Jubilee Award was presented to Mike Smith, in recognition of 
many years’ involvement with the Village Hall, and Village. 
 
District Councillor Heather Williams reported that everything including green bin emptying 
seemed to be running smoothly.  All potholes had been reported and most had been filled 
in. 
 
County Councillor Sebastian Kindersley reported that the East/West rail consultation had 
now included the northern counties and a statement would be made soon.  
 
Gypsy, Roma and Traveller new legislation has not yet been released. 
 
Replacement of Allotment Boundary Fence – specification and replacement to be taken in 
hand by the Allotmenteers. 
 
Proposal for EV Chargers – it was decided to press ahead with the installation of two EV 
chargers.  
 
MVAS – Additional poles for Odsey and North Brook End – ongoing. 
 
Bluegrass Festival 2022 and 2023 - the 2022 Festival was a great success and the 
Organisers would like to book again for next year. 
 
PLANNING APPLICATIONS 
 
Planning Ref 22/02437/FUL 
Land off Ashwell Road – erection of four detached sheltered Paragraph 80 dwellings with 
associated hard and soft landscaping, formation of two ponds and re-wilding of land. 
REFUSED – outside the village envelope, and encroachment into the countryside. 
 
Planning Ref 22/02425/FUL 
Wyndmere Farm, Land at Ashwell Road.  Erection of commercial building, extension to 
existing hardstanding area to allow an increase in site area. Relocation of existing shipping 
containers, and erection of new boundary fence. 
NOT RECOMMENDED – would consider small adjustments, although it was considered to be 
outside PC planning remit. 
 
 
Date of Next meeting – 12th September 2022. 
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TRACK THE TRACTORS – NEW APP 
 

The inaugural “Five Churches Vintage Tractor Run” 
will take place on Saturday 17th September 2022 
starting from Croydon Cambridgeshire SG8 0DL at 
11:00 and running though Arrington 12:15, Wimpole 
Hall 12:45 Wimpole 13:30 Orwell 14:00 and 
Barrington 15:00 (all times are approximate). 
Family members of all ages will enjoy seeing a wide 
range of vintage tractors in action at this FREE to 
attend event and have the opportunity to talk to 
owners about the makes and models on display. 
 
Widening the scope and format of the traditional 
tractor run will make this a great day out for all 
involved and raise valuable funds for; Arrington, 
Barrington, Croydon, Orwell and Wimpole Churches. 
Donations can be made by cash or card reader on the 
day or by BACS: The Benefice of the Orwell Group of 
Parishes A/C No: 04196597 Sort Code 09-01-50  
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The Mordens and Litlington Mobile Warden Scheme 
Registered Charity 1127471 

 
JOB VACANCY - Could you be our new Mobile Warden?    
 
Is this you?  
 

 Enjoy interacting with people?  
 Seeking flexible, part-time work locally?  
 Would like a rewarding role that secures the independence, dignity, security, privacy 

and wellbeing of vulnerable members in our community?  
 
What the role offers  
 

 10-12 core hours a week (minimum) that can be worked flexibly to fit in with other 
commitments of the post-holder – a few additional hours may be needed by 
arrangement 

 Monday to Friday, excluding weekends and bank holidays 
 £12 per hour plus expenses including mileage - benefits include pension contributions 

and training 
 
Job Description 
 
The mobile warden carries out regular visits and phone calls to alleviate social isolation and 
ensure the wellbeing of local residents.  Some clients may also need some practical support e.g. 
form filling, arranging transport, booking appointments.   
 
The post-holder will assist in the promotion of the scheme to raise awareness locally and in the 
recruitment of new clients. 
 
The role does not involve personal care.   
 
Person Specification 
 
The role would suit a self-directed individual who is seeking rewarding, flexible, part-time work 
locally.  Experience of working within the caring profession would be desirable but a kind and 
caring disposition and a genuine desire to work with and support vulnerable or elderly people is 
more important.  Applicants must be over 18 and have their own transport; DBS checks will be 
required 
  
Application Process 
 
Applicants should submit a brief CV and supporting statement explaining how they fit the role 
by Monday 5 September 2022 – please note we may close the recruitment process early if a 
sufficient number of quality applications have been received. 
 
For more details and a detailed job description please email the Chairman of Trustees, Geoff 
Harper geoffkharper@gmail.com for more details or call him on 01763 853845. 
 
The Mordens and Litlington Mobile Warden Scheme 
 
The Mordens and Litlington Mobile Warden Scheme is a small registered charity supporting 
vulnerable people to live independently in their homes. The scheme covers residents in and 
around Guilden and Steeple Morden, Litlington and Bassingbourn and is funded through a 
combination of membership fees and grants.  
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Guilden Morden Village Market 
The Guilden Morden Village Market will 

be open again on Saturday 10th 
September. 

New later time of 10am to 1pm. Get in touch 
if you would like a stall. 

 
Future Dates: 

 
8th October & 12th November 

The Mordens WI 
 

We are a small, friendly group of ladies 
meeting on the third Thursday of the month in 
Guilden Morden Village Hall at 7.30 pm. 
We have a wide variety of activities to choose 
from and interesting speakers throughout the 
year. 
 
In September Dr Margaret Ashwell will tell us 
about "Brief (embarrassing) encounters with 
Royals and others" 
 
In October talk by Ian Cummings – From 
Tiber to the Trent – My Bake Off Journey. 
 
If you would like to join us, or to know more 
about the Mordens WI, please contact Joyce on 
01763 852087.  Transport can be arranged. 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CREAM TEAS 
in aid of Church Funds 
Sunday 4th September 

2.30pm – 5pm 
at 

24 Cheyney Street, Steeple Morden, 
SG8 0LR 

(home of David & Gilly McKee) 
 

Tickets Adults  £5  Children under 12   
£2 

from D & G McKee 852380 or On the 
Gate 

 

 

SAVE THE DATE! 
 

ST PETER & ST PAUL CHURCH 
STEEPLE MORDEN 

SUNDAY NOVEMBER 6TH AT 7.00PM 
 

‘MUSIC FOR PEACE’ 
 

A CONCERT OF CHORAL MUSIC OF 
THE SLAVIC WORLD 

 
PERFORMED BY 

 
THE NEW CAMBRIDGE SINGERS 

 
LICENSED BAR, INTERVAL CANAPES, 

RETIRING COLLECTION 

FOR ‘DEC’ UKRAINE APPEAL 
 

Tickets adults £12 students/under 18 £6.00 will 
be available from Steeple Morden PO 

For more information contact D McKee 852380 
 

Organised by The Friends of S S Peter & Paul 
charity no: 292004 
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                                  A VERY BIG THANK YOU   
to  everyone who contributed to the purchase of the land to extend Tween Towns 
Wood.  
We would like to thank you all separately but owing to Data Protection we are 
unable to do so, but you know who you are. 
We will post information about plans and planting as we know it. It will 
probably not be until 2024, and we hope it will be a wet autumn and spring 
when we do. 
Thank you, Mike and Sue Norton. 
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Steeple Morden Parish Litter Picks Schedule 2022 

 
   

Zone 1: Odsey 
Meet by Zaheer’s carpark 

Saturday 10 September  
 

Zones 2 and 
3: 

Cheyney Street from Litlington Road to Brook End to 
include The Green  

Cheyney Street from Brook End to Hay Street Junction to 
include Russell Close and Jubilee Way etc 

Meet by the Litlington Road end of The Green 

Saturday 24 September  
 

Zones 4 and 
5: 

Station Road from allotments to Ashwell Road to include 
Ashwell Road and Windmill Close etc  

Station Road and Hay Street to Craft Way to include Craft 
Way 

Meet by the Station Road and Ashwell Road intersection 

Saturday 8 October  
 

Zones 6 and 
7: 

Hay Street from Craft Way to Trap Road /North Brook 
End Trap Road/ Bogs Gap and Brook End 

Meet by Parish Noticeboard on the rec 

Saturday 22 October  
 

Zones 2-6 Whole village sweep 
Meet by Parish Noticeboard on the rec 

Saturday 12 November  

Zone 1: Odsey 
Meet by Zaheer’s carpark 

Saturday 26 November  
 

   
 

Please email SMLitterpick@yahoo.com with your full name 
and which of the events you can attend. 
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After 25 years as our Rector in the Shingay Group of 
Parishes, Canon Shamus Williams will be retiring at the 

end of August. 
 

We have greatly appreciated the warmth and friendship over the years and wish Shamus 
and Kate well as they embark on a new chapter together. 
Shamus' last service will be on Sunday 28th August, 11am at St. Catherine’s Church, 
Litlington, followed by a lunch and presentation in the Churchyard. 
 

Have you visited the Post Box Library? 
 

You should it have a great selection of books, non-fiction, fiction, children’s 
books and cds.  It is situated on the Green. 
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Walk for Parkinson's - St Paul's Walden Bury 

Join us at the childhood home of  Queen Elizabeth the Queen Mother. Enjoy the Grade 1 
listed Gardens and Working Estate. Every step you take brings us closer to a cure.  
Event details 

 Start and finish: St Paul's Walden Bury, Hitchin SG4 8BP. 
 Routes: 2 miles and 6 miles. 
 Dogs are welcome but must be kept on a lead at all times. 
 Registration for this walk closes: Sunday 4 September 2022. 
 We will not be accepting any sign ups on the day of the event. 

We're here to support you every step of the way. For more information, please get in touch 
at walk@parkinsons.org.uk or call 0800 138 6593. 

 
Join us for a delicious lunch 

Friday 2nd September 
12:00 pm - 2:30 pm 

 
At 99 High St. Guilden Morden 

  
Tickets £8.00  

Jill Hillman 01763 853400   
Sue Willey 01763 853975 

or 
Cash on the door 

 

 
Quiz with 

 Fish & Chip Supper 
Vegetarian or Gluten free options available 

Steeple Morden Village Hall 
Friday 7th October 7 for 7:30pm 

Tickets £15.00 each 
Please reserve in advance 

From Jill Hillman 01763 853400 or Sue Willey 
01763 853975 

BYO Drinks and Glasses 
Tables of 8 preferred 

Early reservation of tables advised 

Prizes Raffle Christmas Cards 
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Guilden Morden Congregational Church 
Diary for September 

www.guildenmordencongregationalchurch.org 
 
  
 

Sunday 4th Sept 10.30am Café style service.  
Come and join us for 
croissants and coffee in our 
relaxed style of worship.  All 
welcome.  

 15.00pm Songs of Praise at 
Shillington led by Tony Frost 

 
Monday 5th Sept 10.30am Men’s Guild in the 

Schoolroom  
 
Wed 7th Sept 9.00 – 11.00am Mix and Match 

for parents and toddlers 
 
Sunday 11th Sept 11.00am Joint service at 

Litlington   
 
Wed 14th Sept  9.00 - 11.00am Mix and 

Match for parents and toddlers 
 
Sunday 18th Sept 11.00am Joint service at St 

Mary’s 
 
Tuesday 20th Sept 14.00pm COGS meeting 
  
Wed 21st Sept 9.00 – 11.00am Mix and Match 

for parents and toddlers 
 
Sunday 25th Sept 10.30am  Communion Service 

led by Fiona Davis 
 
Wed 28th Sept 9.00 – 11.00am Mix and Match 

for parents and toddlers 
 
 Other group meetings: 
 Bridge Club    

Mondays at 19.30pm 
 Local History Group  Tuesday 

6th at 15.00pm 
 Film Club    Friday 

16th at 19.00pm  
 

Home group Zoom meetings Tuesdays 20.00pm ,  
Contact Amanda for details ajgenieman@gmail.com  

 
Anyone wishing to book the rooms for social 
activities contact Gerry Watkins 01763 852869   

 
 
 

Saint Peter & Saint Paul Church 
Steeple Morden 

Diary for September 
www.shingaychurches.co.uk  

 
28th August  
11.00am Group Communion for all Parishes at 
Litlington 
 
4th September  
8.30am Holy Communion (PB) 
 
11th September  
1i.00am Parish Communion 
 
18th September  
9.45am Family Service 
 
25th September 
10.00am  Group Service at Steeple Morden 
 
2nd October 
8.30am Holy Communion (PB) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CAFE CHURCH 
 

Cafe Church will be re-starting with the  
new school term and will be on the 

following Fridays - 
9th September 
16th September                                                                   
23rd September 
30th September 

Tea, coffee, home-made cakes and chat 
 

Everyone is welcome. 
 

STEEPLE MORDEN HARVEST 
FESTIVAL and LUNCH 

 
Sunday, 9th October 

 
Our Harvest Festival will be at 11am on 9th 
October and will be followed by lunch at 
12.15.  This will be a bring-and-share 
again, with the option of contributing £4 if 
you prefer.  This is always a happy occasion, 
with an excellent lunch – we look forward to 
seeing you. 
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Organisation Contact Name Phone 
Number 

E-mail 

SM Newsletter Editor Desma Goddard 01763 852287 newsletter@steeplemordenpc.org.uk 

First Responders Nick Badger  nickmbadger@yahoo.co.uk 

First Responders  
(co-ordinator) 

Wayne Cox  waynecox79@yahoo.co.uk 

Primary School Tracey How, 
Head Teacher 

01763 852474 office@steeplemorden.cambs.sch.uk 

Village College The Principal  
Ms Vickey Poulter 

01763 242344 office@bassingbournvc.net 

SS Peter & Paul Church  Canon Shamus 
Williams (day off 
normally Monday) 

01763 853067 shamuswilliams@waitrose.com 

GM Cong. Church  Sandy Watkins 01763 852869 sandy@inteserv.co.uk 

SM Village Hall Bookings  Diane Knight 01763 853073 viguersk@aol.com  

Scouts, Cubs & Beavers Keith Austin 01763 852023 keith@bogsgap.co.uk 

Brownies Debbie Fisher 01763 852811 debbie-fisher@hotmail.co.uk 

Guides Victoria Hollamby 07764 474973 steeplemordenguides@gmail.com 

Allotment Society Nettie Traverse-
Healey 

01763 853843 nettieth@outlook.com 

Smarties Pre-School and 
Out of School Club 

Michele Taylor 07952 100208 
01763 852888 

smartiesgeneral@gmail.com 

Cricket Club Fraser Daws 01763 853008 fraser.daws@btinternet.com 

Football Club Pete Summers 07709258359  

Morden Magpies Youth 
FC 

Shelley 
Bainborough 

07778181334 dudshell@hotmail.com 

Bowls Club (Sec) David Holt 01763 852636 holt543@btinternet.com 

Tennis Club Fiona Coverdale 01763 853325 steeplemordentennis@yahoo.co.uk 

Waggon & Horses  01763 853311  

Morden Players Jenny Elder 01763 852557 jennyelder@sky.com 

First Thursday Club Ann Thorp 01763 852848 annthorp35@icloud.com 

Royal British Legion Patricia Covington 01763 852982 alb@mypostoffice.co.uk 

Mobile Wardens Scheme   Geoff Harper 
Tracy Adams 

01763 853845 
07841025107 

mobilewardenscheme2021@yahoo.com 
 

WI Joyce Stackhouse 01763 852087 joyce.stackhouse@icloud.com 

Neighbourhood Watch   Cambs Police: www.cambs.police.uk 

Social Car Scheme Hazel Smith 01763 852602 hcsmith@clara.co.uk 

Contact Names, Numbers and E-Mail Addresses for  
Organisations and Groups in the Village 
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Steeple Morden Cricket 

 
 

 This season we have 14 league matches and some Sunday friendlies, plus a number of midweek 20/20 games. We are 
always looking for new players of any ability or anyone who is interested in scoring, umpiring or helping with the 
ground. We have a newly refurbished practice net which is available for use for the whole village not just members of 
the cricket club. If you are interested in joining or helping out please contact Fraser Daws 01763853008 
or fraser.daws@btinternet.com. 
 
FIXTURES & RESULTS 
 
Sat 25rd June   Stapleford CC  vs  Steeple Morden CC  WON by 5 wickets 
Sat 2nd July  Milton CC vs  Steeple Morden CC   WON by 141  runs  
Sat 9th July  Over & Willingham CC vs Steeple Morden CC Conceded 
Sat 16th July   Cottenham CC  vs Steeple Morden CC  WON by 8 wickets 
Sat 23rd July  Camden CC vs Steeple Morden CC   WON by 32 runs  
Sat 30th July  Steeple Morden CC vs Cam Kerala CC  LOST by 3 runs  
Sat 6th Aug  Bar Hill CC vs Steeple Morden CC   WON  by 51 runs   
Sat 13th Aug  Steeple Morden CC vs Over & Willingham CC Conceded 
Sat 20th Aug  Steeple Morden CC vs Camden CC    WON by 127 runs 
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The Village Wheelchair 
 

There is a manual wheelchair available for 
short term use by anyone in the village.   For 

more information and availability please 
contact Trish at the Post Office. 

 

 
Contributions sent to the editor prior to the newsletter deadline will be printed in the 

next available edition.   
The deadline for October edition is 12 noon on September 17th 2022 

 
Contact details for the editor are at the bottom of the first page of the Newsletter 

 
Don’t forget you can view this issue and back issues of the Newsletter online; you can also 

subscribe to receive notification of when the newsletter is available on  
www.steeplemordenpc.org.uk 

 
STEEPLE MORDEN VILLAGE HALL 

 
Steeple Morden Village Hall is available for hiring for 
Parties, Wedding receptions, club and social activities 
 

 
It comprises: Tables, Seating for 120, Bar, Kitchen, Cooker, Fridge, Stage, Parking.  There is also limited 

Crockery & Cutlery 
Projector and screen available and Induction Loop Equipment – ask our booking clerk for more details. 

 
For bookings and prices please contact: 

Diane Knight 
33 Cheyney Street, Steeple Morden, SG8 0LR 

Tel 01763 853073 (please don't phone between the hours of 6 - 7 p.m.) 
 email: viguersk@aol.com 

www.steeplemordenvillagehall.co.uk 
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Mobile Library 
Stops in Russell Close between 10.15 – 11.00am. 

The next calling date is Tuesday 6th 
September2022 

 


